
MINUTES 
 
 

March 7, 2016 
 
 

Board met in regular session with Lynn Zeller, Thomas Shuttlesworth and Harold Smith in 
attendance.  Minutes of previous meeting and treasurer report were approved as submitted.  
Also in attendance were Luann Hoffman, Larry Hoke and Attorney Joseph Kerwin. 
 
Luann Hoffman inquired about the ordinance on open burning. 
 
Correspondence received (1) Penn Dot – Payment of Liquid Fuels funds ($42,349.24);   
(2) Dauphin Cty Conserv District – NPDES Permit Workshop 
 
Hazard Mitigation Grant – Light-Heigel representative to review program for additional actions 
Dauphin Cty 2015 Hazard Mitigation Plan – in progress, awaiting FEMA approval 
Dauphin Cty Housing Clean-up – Continue to monitor the area for litter 
Hydrant Markers – Authority has installed several markers and will add in outlying areas. 
Letters on snow violations were sent to residents involved 
Audit of tax collector and twp records for 2015 has been completed by the auditors. 
 
Road work for 2016:  Estimate for repair to shoulder area in Apple Manor has been requested;   
Approval given to advertise for the surfacing of Boyer Street; planning to continue on the 
improvements to area of Twp Municipal Building.   
 
Supervisor Shuttlesworth to check the complaint received from Wrubel property on Grant St. 
 
Payment to Morton Salt for delivery of salt ($1657.68), motion by Zeller, second by 
Shuttlesworth to pay from state account, motion carried. 
 
 


